
Dear Senators, 
 
I am writing to urge you to support the bills before the Health Care Committee, SB 579 and SB 580.  
These bills will provide the parent and the child receiving the vaccine the right to understand what is 
contained in the vaccine and what exemptions are available.  Obtaining informed consent before the 
vaccine is administered is respectful of the individual.  Truly, no vaccine should be given without the 
parents consent and without their full knowledge of what is contained in the vaccine.   
 
I hope that you will find it worthwhile to support these bills and support the health and well being of the 
children of Oregon and their rights to be informed. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Susan Porcaro 
Rogue River, Oregon 
 


